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Vale John Lillie WX 8576  
Eulogy delivered by John Burridge at John's funeral.
John Lillie was a long time friend - 63 years in fact. I write on behalf of Jim Menzies who is unfortunately incapacitated.

Jim and John both served in the 2/3rd Commando Squadron. Both were wounded in the New Guinea Campaign in Salamaua - John very badly so. He was a Lieutenant and was wounded in the neck at Ambush Knoll on 16th July 1943. He had to wait in a badly wounded condition for seven weeks before he could be evacuated to Port Moresby. He received a 'Mention in Despatches' for his service in New Guinea.

It is a great shame Jim Menzies couldn't be at the funeral as they were very close friends. Each acted as 'best man' at their respective weddings.

Going back to John's earlier days, on leaving school he worked at Dalgetys for a while then took up a position as a jackeroo at Bamboo Creek Station in the Pilbara.

From there he enlisted in the AIF in 1941 serving in New Caledonia and then New Guinea.

Post war John farmed firstly at Wandering, then had a stint at Jerramungup then to his main farm at Williams in 1950 where he was very highly regarded and made a life member of the golf club

After 17 years at Williams John sold out and bought a property at Gidgegannup in the hills near Perth. He played an active part in community affairs serving as a councillor on the Swan Shire for a number of years.

Then he decided to retire, sold the farm, and moved to South Perth. This entitled him to join the Royal Perth Golf Club and indulge in the game he loved.

He joined Perth Legacy to which he gave 34 years of service including a term as President.

He was greatly saddened by the passing of his beloved wife Margret and after her death he moved into a South Perth Retirement Village where he ended his days on the 10th November. He was 88.

Originally when the 2/2nd Commando Squadron was formed, both John Lillie and Jim Menzies were training with that Unit the 2/2nd. In the last minute both were transferred across to the 2/3rd at the beginning of the formation.

As the 2/3rd did not have many West Australians in the Unit, John, after the war became a welcome un-officio member of the 2/2nd Association, which had a majority of West Australians in the Unit. He attended all the 2/2nd functions and was made an Honorary Life Member of our Association in 2001.

John was a good man and a good soldier. The world could do with a lot more John Lillies.

John Burridge.

John's funeral service was held on 24th November at which John Burridge, Keith Hayes and Jack Carey were pallbearers. May he rest in peace.

Lest We Forget.
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